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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who know how to ask for help if they are worried about a change’.

	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Nathan R
Mila S
	Oliver W
Alexander C
	Freya C
Oscar T
	Hilary Y
Wren S
	Rory J
Harold O
	Yin Ho C
Aish C

	Year 1
	Parker W

Chloe OM
	Vinnie H
Harrison W
	Bobby R
Isabelle M
	Callie T
Yuvan Y
	Oliver A
William B
	Sienna S
Oliver W

	Year 2
	Ava P
Sophie L
	Jayden C
Archie B
	Thomas V
Daniel B
	Tommy T
Charlie HH
	Charlie H
Darcie E
	Ivy-May W
Minerva C

	Year 3 
	Jacob C
Harvey S
	Oliver K
Ellis C
	Freya E
Louie M
	Harrison P
Summer R
	Caris C
Allie W
	Connor F
No Name

	Year 4
	Savanna T
Sophie S
	Olivia S
Esmee R
	Calvin P
Oliver N
	Ellen G
Moses C
	Isabelle P
Jacob J
	Florence S
Gabriel P

	Year 5
	Milo CO
Alayna S
	Eddie RS
Jack A
	Gracie W
Eva I
	Heath C
Olivia P
	Sam B
Harley J
	Lille S
Leo F

	Year 6
	Olesia K
Brodie G
	Lewis G
Ellie H
	Elliot K
Parker L
	Maddie S
Austin D
	Isla S
Max S
	Jacob H
Owen H

	Walliams
	3247
	Rowling
	3041

	Dahl
	3673
	Cowell
	3099


Overall winners are Dahl with 10,133 points. 
End of Year School reports

End of Year reports are coming home this afternoon with your children. Included will also be a record of your child’s attendance this year, and you will have already seen the message on School Spider about the changes to Educational Penalty Notices starting in August. Please be sure to check bags for envelopes.

School Closes for Summer Break

School closes at usual time on Friday 19th July, and re-opens on Monday 2nd September. If you are planning to be on holiday either next week or at the beginning of the September term, please complete a Request for Term Time Leave of Absence form this week and leave it at the school office. Thank you.

Birthdays During The Holidays

If your child has a birthday during the summer break, they can come to school in their own clothes on either the last day of this term, or the first day back in September. 

Reading Books

Would parents please return all reading books and library books early next week, so that we can check stocks for next school year. Thank you.
Dinner Money

Would parents please ensure that any outstanding dinner monies are paid up before the end of term. You will receive more frequent text/email reminders next week. Thank you.

Infants Sports Day

On Friday afternoon, Reception, Year One and Year Two took part in the Infant Sports Day. The children took part in events such as the obstacle race, the running race and throwing the foam javelin. The children moved sensibly from event to event and showed great enthusiasm. It was lovely to see all of the children participating and enjoying seeing their family and friends at the event. The house points have now been collected and the winning house for the Infant Sports Day 2024 is Cowell. Congratulations Cowell and well done to all of the children. Thank you to Mrs Copley for organising the sports day.
Year 6 Science Workshop

On Monday, pupils in year 6 took part in an electricity workshop led by STEM and North West Electricity. The children learnt about electricity safety, insulators and conductors, and different types of circuits. The children listened extremely attentively and thoroughly enjoyed the practical activities. Well done Year 6. Thank you to Mrs Dulhanty for organising the workshops.
Year 2 History Alive

On Monday, Year 2 received a very special visit from History Alive. They were very lucky to experience a Punch and Judy show, which was extremely funny! They also got to observe and handle artefacts from seaside holidays in the past such as: a deck chair; Victorian swimwear; a tin bucket and a hand-made wooden spade. The children were shocked to discover how life was very different at the seaside many years ago. They loved learning about bathing machines, transport and the penny lick ice cream! They also got to act out their own puppet show with Mr Punch, Judy, the baby, the policeman and the crocodile. They children were very well behaved and we had an amazing time! Thank you to Mrs Meighen for organising the workshops.
Year 2 Trip to Martin Mere
Year 2 had a fabulous time at Martin Mere this week. The children went pond dipping and found lots of snails, water boatmen beetles and pond fleas! They watched otters having their lunch of squid and went on a mini beast hunt in the woods. We were treated to a session on the play park, where the children tried out the zip wire, swings, slides and much more.  It was damp and muddy but we had a brilliant day regardless. Many thanks to governors, Friends and parents for giving up their time to accompany us. Thank you to the staff for organising the trip.
Wigan Town Athletics
Last week, some of the children from the Lower Juniors athletics team went back to Robin Park for a finals night. This was based on the heats that were raced the week before. As they'd done so well, they went back to race against all the other finalists. They were amazing throughout and narrowly missed out on medals in all their races. They did us proud. Well done! 
Cricket:
Yesterday, the Year 5/6 girls cricket team took part in a county finals tournament at The Northern Cricket Club in Crosby. There were twenty-four teams who had qualified for the finals from all parts of the North West so it was a huge event. The girls were magnificent throughout the day, and played amazingly. In the end, we lost out in a play-off final for third place. This meant that our school have the 4th best team in the north west. A wonderful achievement. I'm incredibly proud of you, girls. Thank you to Mr Copley for arranging and coordinating both of these sporting events.

Euro Football Final

As many children may only get to bed at a later time than usual on Sunday evening to support the England football team as they take on Spain in the final, we are allowing the children to come to school at the slightly later time of 9.30am on Monday morning.  This will allow them to have a little lie in after the big match! Children can arrive anytime from their usual drop off time to 9.30am.  All staff will be in school at the usual time. Please note that the children will be having another transition session on Monday morning from 10am to 11.30am during which they will again visit their new classroom and new teacher. 
Year 6 Leavers’ Disco
The disco takes place on Monday evening from 6pm to 7:45pm. Please make sure you book your child’s place on the School Spider survey.
Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly

The assembly takes place at 1:15pm on Thursday 18th July. Please complete the School Spider survey to reserve up to two seats per Year 6 child.
Summer Camps
Details of a ComputerXplorers Summer Tech club and summer Dance Camps and Acro Workshops have been added to the Community tab on the school website. Click this link to go straight there: Lowton West Primary School: Holiday Clubs and Out of School Activities
Changes to the School Day

All parents have been sent information on School Spider about the changes to the school day starting at the beginning of September. Please make note of the new times that the gates close in the morning, and open at the end of the day. Thank you.

School Dinners
Week commencing Monday 15th July 2024 will be ‘Week 2’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
From September, the school lunch menu will be changing, and the new menu will be available on the school website. Also from September, the price of a school dinner will be increasing to £2.55 daily, which equates to £12.75 weekly. The change will be reflected in the charges on SchoolMoney from September, but those families making regular monthly payments will need to increase their payment amounts. As before, children entitled to free school meals, and Key Stage 1 children, will receive school meals free of charge.

Out of School Achievements
Alice M from Class 5 has passed her assessment in Martial Arts and is now an orange-and-white belt. Alice also achieved her Gold award in Rainbows, and has had special recognition for not just completing her Gold award but also achieving every interest badge and every skills builder badge. Well done Alice.
Isla C of Class 14 recently took her ballet and tap grading exams, which she has passed with Merit. She also auditioned for the dance competition team and has been offered a place. Good work Isla.

Recently, Tom S from Class 4 completed in the Race for Life at Haydock Park, running 5k and raising over £1000. Amazing, Tom, well done.

Last weekend, Kiara H from Class 5 starred in four sold-out shows in front of 2,500 people at Bolton’s Albert Hall, in the Production of ‘Rhythm of the Night’ with her Musical Theatre group, Golden Dance Studios. Kiara performed parts in both Wonka and The Wizard of Oz parts of the production. That’s great, Kiara!

Riley has achieved his blue belt (5th Kyu) in Karate last weekend. Well done Riley.
Eva I of Class 12 had an amazing time in Malta recently, competing against girls from Switzerland, Malta, Belgium and South Africa. Out of 47 gymnast Eva placed 9th on bars and 23 in the all round which is an unbelievable achievement. Well done Eva.
After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 3
	Art & Craft Club
	Tuesday 16th July 
	4:15pm
	Class 3 door

	Year 3/Year 4
	Girls’ Football
	Monday 15th July
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
